
Good morning! 
 
The season is officially over with the conclusion of the PIAA Championships March 26 – 28. The season 
certainly took its crazy twists and turns, culminated by the postponement of many of the state semi-
finals (eastern and western finals) and ultimately the entire championship weekend due to the weather. 
Kudos to the entire PIAA staff led by Bob Lombardi, Pat Gebhart, Mark Byers and Melissa Mertz. I am 
sure the decisions they made were agonizing but they certainly did what was in the best interest of 
schools and students. If you have not made it to finals, put that on your bucket list, it is a great time! 
 
Back in December (on the 4th to be exact) in my first Tip of the Day, I asked you what your goal would be 
for the year. Do you remember what that goal was? Mine was to ‘move to improve’ and always try to 
get a look between offensive and defensive players in a contested matchup – something I obviously 
needed to improve upon after a blunder at the end of 2016-17. I feel I was fairly successful at it. How did 
YOU do with YOUR goal? 
 
Remember that even as we move into the off-season filled with AAU, summer camps, summer leagues, 
and on-and-on, we can continue to improve our games. The most vulnerable aspect of our game during 
the off-season is developing bad habits. Do what you need to do so that bad habits are avoided. If you 
need work on preliminary signals from the regular season, work on preliminary signals during the off-
season. Our ‘spring training’ for next season starts now, not during fall JH girls or during a scrimmage or 
two. EVERY game presents an opportunity to improve. 
 
Finally, congratulations to the 24 officials who worked a state championship in Hershey. Even with the 
postponement, I am sure the time from when you received your call to the final buzzer of your game 
went by in a heartbeat! It is exciting and if one of your goals is to work a state final, look hard in the 
mirror, be honest with yourself about your game and associate yourself with people who will also be 
honest and have your best interest in mind. If you know any of the following officials, make sure to 
congratulate him/her AND be happy that they got to Hershey! Congrats to all 24 of them….....when I get 
to the state finals and open the program, this is the first page I turn to…….the officials working the 
games, the singers proudly singing the anthem for us and the Marion Center Jr ROTC proudly presenting 
our colors. Thanks again and congrats again! 
 



 


